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THE MERCY OF THE LORD’S 

SECOND COMING
Through the tender mercy of our God… the Dayspring from on high has visited us, to appear to those who sit in darkness and in the shadow of death, to guide our feet into the way of peace. 



     
                                           Luke 1:78-79
Of the Lord’s Divine mercy, it has been granted me now for some years to be constantly and uninterruptedly in company with spirits and angels, hearing them speak and in turn speaking with them. In this way it has been given me to hear and see wonderful things in the other life which have never before come to the knowledge of any man, nor into his idea. I have been instructed in regard to the different kinds of spirits; the state of souls after death; hell, or the lamentable state of the unfaithful; heaven, or the blessed state of the faithful; and especially in regard to the doctrine of faith which is acknowledged in the universal heaven. On these subjects, of the Lord’s Divine mercy, more will be said in the following pages.

                        Arcana Coelestia 5

PASTOR’S NOTES

The Lord’s Mercy: Our Heavenly Father looks down with tender mercy on the sad, confused states of His children and feels sorry for us, so He comes to help us. He comes as “the Dayspring” from on high, the dawning of the light of heaven, to dispel our darkness and guide our feet into the way of peace. 

The passage from Arcana Coelestia above is the first place in the Word of the Lord’s second coming where the Lord’s mercy is mentioned. See how the Lord’s mercy is expressed, by giving us knowledge of the life after death, and of the doctrine of faith to guide our thinking and our lives. The Lord shows us the thoughts He is thinking upon us, to give us a future and a hope (see Jer. 29:11). He promises us that we will live after death, and that He is working for our eternal safety and happiness all the time. 

Consider how much the knowledge of the life after death changes our outlook and approach to life! The Lord’s teaching that the happiness of heaven consists in performing uses helps us do our daily work justly and faithfully. We know that the Ten Commandments are loved and lived throughout the heavens. We can hope for conjugial love as we look forward to marriage or work on our marriage with our spouse. 
Think of how much darker our lives would be without the things the Lord teaches us at His second coming! Think of the confusion that prevails especially among the learned, and which they spread to their followers! We can picture our Heavenly Father in His mercy reaching out to help everyone who is willing to be helped. For our sakes He again subjugated the hells—once and for all, and formed a new heaven, and is now creating a new church on earth. “O give thanks unto the Lord, for His mercy is forever” (Ps. 136:1). Amen. 

*    *    *    *    *    *    *

Holy Supper will be offered this Sunday, June 2, at the morning adult service. “The bread of God is He who comes down from heaven and gives life to the world” (John 6:33). The next holy supper service will be in the evening on July 28. 

We will celebrate New Church Day on Wednesday, June 19.  See “June Worship” for details (below). The topic of the pageant will be the Lord’s Second Coming, specifically His teachings about the ways He gives His angels a charge concerning us, to protect us in all our ways, all through our life and into eternity.  
A Woods Service and an Adult Evening Service will take place on the last Sundays of the summer months: June 30, July 28, August 25, and September 29. If it rains, the woods services will be held indoors. 
Directions to the woods: Park at the church, cross the street, and walk down the lane, following the signs. There is also parking in a field at the end of the lane, on the right, for those who prefer not to walk. Please stay on church property (toward the left as you travel the lane toward the woods), and avoid driving onto our neighbor’s property toward the right. Thank you. 

Society Meeting: At the meeting on May 16, we heard that we have about $60,000 to go to balance our budget. Roger Schrock reported that the school extension looks like it could be completed on time and within the budget. We have only about $12,000 left to raise to pay for the school extension. We discussed whether or not to add air conditioning back into the project at a cost of about $33,000. The conclusion was to encourage the board to do so if they saw fit, and to extend the fund-raising to pay for it. 

Board Meeting: At an extra board meeting on May 21, the board approved going ahead with air conditioning. We will ask our business manager to give us a full accounting of all the costs associated with the school extension, including furnishing, at each of the next few society meetings.
Pastor’s Council met on May 28. The topic for next year’s winter study will be the Easter stories. In these stories, one subject will be the relationship between civil, moral and spiritual (Divine) laws, timely in today’s environment. We also discussed ways to strengthen each other in living a New Church life, especially ways to help families with reading the Word at home. We also considered possible longer-term priorities that the society may want to plan for. The pastors are glad to hear your ideas. 
Regional Clergy Meetings: About 20 pastors will converge on Kempton for meetings from Monday to Wednesday, July 8-10. Every third year, we have these smaller-group meetings instead of full council meetings. They provide opportunities for more pastors to raise a topic and share their thoughts than at the larger meetings. We will need help with hosting and feeding the pastors while they are here and can supply a list of those who are planning to attend. If you would like to help, please call Carla. 

*    *    *    *    *    *    *

WORSHIP
Sunday, June 2, 10:00 A.M. 

Combined Service with Holy Supper. Usher/Setup: Roger Schrock                         Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:     Nursery / Anndwyn & Bethany; 4 years-K / Elone & Lauren; Grades 1-3 / Sarah, Carrie O & Jonah; Grades 4-6 / Char; No class for 7th & 8th 
Sunday, June 9, 9:00 A.M.  Young Child’s Service Usher/Setup: Matt and Daelen Saltzer

10:00 A.M. Family Serv. Usher/Setup: Kenan Smith 
Sunday, June 16, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service                                                         Usher/Set-up: Cade Cole

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:     Nursery / Maraika & Ann; 4 years-K / Katrina & Rafe; Grades 1-3 / Sheila & Josiah; Grades 4-6 / Shanon Smith 
Wednesday, June 19, 5:00 P.M.  New Church Day Pageant Service.  Followed by gifts for children and bring-your-own picnic w/ potluck dessert. 

Usher/Setup: Mark Wyncoll & Doug Robertson
Sunday, June 23, 10:00 A.M. Family Service. Usher/Setup: Christopher Judson


Sunday, June 30, 10:00 A.M. WOODS Family Serv. 


Usher/Setup: Curtis McQueen

7:00 P.M. Adult Service.                       Usher/Setup: Bengt Boyesen 
CLASSES
Thursday, June 20, 9:30 A.M. Doctrine of Life, nos. 67-91. Lawson’s office  
EVENTS 
(Saturday and Sunday, June 1 and 2, “Midsummer Night’s Dream” - see “Announcements”)
Thursday, June 6, 6:30 P.M. KNCS High School Commencement. Light refreshments follow.
Friday, June 7 


10:00 A.M.  KNCS Whole-School Closing.

Grades 1-12 meet in classrooms 5-10 minutes prior. 

Noon to 3:00 P.M. SUMMER CARNIVAL follows school closing. Fun for all ages!

Sunday, June 9, Items due for two Welcome Baskets, for Gerald van Zyverden and Jay Nash. Please leave in church kitchen. 

Wednesday, June 12, 9:00-10:00 A.M. Summer weeding begins at the church and school. To happen every Wednesday. Babysitting provided!
(Thursday-Saturday, June 13-15, Kempton Fair)
Monday, June 17, 10:00 A.M. Label and wrap June 19th gifts. For women above 12th grade.  KNC kitchen
Wednesday, June 19, 8:00 A.M. Breakfast at Dan and Erika Brown’s (see “Announcements”)
Saturday, June 22

7:30 A.M. Men’s Breakfast. Society Room

8:30 A.M. Work Party at the School Addition
(Sunday, June 23, Auditions with Talisman Players for “Oliver!” - see “Announcements”)

Saturday, June 29, 7:00 P.M. Party for Lawson – and Shanon! B & C Jungé’s. See “Announcements.”
CONTRIBUTIONS to KNC
Our fiscal-year end is almost here. Please consider making a financial gift to the Church before June 30. Too often people feel that the offering they are able to give is too inadequate to bother with and so do not follow through. Every dollar counts! Broader participation counts! Thank you for your support. 

       
               – Your Contributions Committee
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Sincerest Condolences to the Hendricks Clan:  Frederick Hendricks, Steve’s father, passed away in Canada on Sunday. We were much touched by Fred when he and his wife Merle visited Kempton over the years. Our hearts are with Merle and the many “arrows” that filled Mr. Hendricks’s quiver (Psalm 127), sure to have given him much happiness.
Warmest Congratulations! Xander Raphael was born to Burgundy and Quenten in late May. We rejoice with all the family, including grandmother Kerry Smith. The angels are sure to be attending all. 
Staffing at KNCS: I am pleased to announce that Tabitha Judson has accepted a position at the school for the 2019-2020 school year. She will be teaching U.S. History to the 11th and 12th grades, and we are grateful she is coming on board. Another new instructor we are pleased to be welcoming for the 11th and 12th grades is Rev. Matthew Genzlinger. Matthew will be teaching religion, yet another blessing for the high school. The last piece of current good news is that Janina Smith has agreed to be a classroom aide again in the coming year, and to teach P.E. to grades 3-6 and 9-12. Janina is already a valued part of the KNCS team, and we are very happy she will be staying on with us.                                                   
               – Dale Smith, Assistant Principal
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You are cordially invited to attend our

High School Commencement

Kempton New Church School
583 Hawk Mountain Road

Kempton, Pennsylvania

Thursday, June 6, 2019 at 6:30 P.M.

To be held on the back lawn, weather 

permitting. All students, families, and friends are warmly welcome.  

Please join us for visiting and light refreshments following the ceremony.




Special Thanks: Our 2018-2019 KNCS Yearbooks, now being handed out, would not be here at all without Judy Synnestvedt’s unflagging work. Thank you, Mrs. Synnestvedt! We’re so grateful. 

Five Extra Copies of the Yearbook are Available for Purchase: $10 each. Contact Carla Kerr.
Fun-Events Group Presents:                    SUMMER CARNIVAL! Noon to 3:00 P.M., Friday, June 7, at KNC. An enticing flyer describing this major happening is attached.  Check it out! 
I am Looking Forward to the Summer Carnival and have a few things to share.
1. Pie-Eating Contest! Please sign up for this now so we know how many pies to get. Whoever eats their 4” pie the fastest – with NO HANDS! – will win a gift certificate to Wanamakers Store. Participants must be 10 years or older (adults are encouraged to join in!). The signup sheet, on the church/school office counter, is limited to 25 people (you can call Carla Kerr or me to have your name put down).  Additional people will be allowed to sign up on the day of the Carnival, but only about 5 to 7. 

2. The Cakewalk!  This event will be for grownups only.  We will be giving away desserts for prizes. Come win one for your family! And if you could actually make/produce a dessert for us, that would be great. Please sign up at the church/school office counter, or let Carla or me know. 

Thanks for supporting the Carnival. All ages are invited to come enjoy it – starting at noon after school closing. – Leona Fritch 
	You are cordially invited to attend

our celebration of 

Lawson Smith 

and his 19 years 

as Pastor of the Kempton Society

with Shanon at his side. 

(
Saturday, June 29

7:00 P.M. 
 Brandon and Char Jungé’s 
(
Potluck Hors d’oeuvres 

High school graduates and up. 

(Drinks will be provided.
 Society Room in case of rain.) 
​​​


Changed: Summer Weeding-Hour Day. Will be on Wednesdays (not Mondays).  A babysitter will be there so moms can join in! 9:00-10:00 A.M., starting June 12. Call Char with any questions.  NOTE: No weeding on June 19th. We’ll do it on a different day that week, TBD. 
June 19th Gifts:
Dear Friends,

The lovely gifts both made and purchased for June 19th are beginning to arrive at my house. As June 19th rapidly approaches, there are things you can do to help make this day wonderful for our children.

1. Please consider a donation to “Heart and Hand” (the women’s group we formed long ago to support the church and school, which now mainly supports June 19th gifts). All gifts that are not bought outright are made through the generosity of our crafters.  Materials must be purchased to make those gifts, and though there is a line in the church budget that could help with them, we have always managed to fund this use privately. If you would like to donate, please make your check to “Heart and Hand” and send it to Judy Synnestvedt at 72 Mountain Rd.; Kempton, PA 19529.  You have our grateful thanks.

2. Adults are welcome to come label gifts on Monday, June 17, at 10:00 A.M. in the KNCS kitchen. If you don’t have time to help, at least come peek at the treasures. 

3. Please let me know of any visitors to our June 19th celebration.  We always give a little something to every child attending the service.

4. If your children will not be attending the service, please contact me to make arrangements for their gifts. THIS IS A HUGE HELP FOR ORGANIZING!
5. If you or your child no longer uses a gift they have been given, I always welcome its return. I love recycling gifts or keeping them as spares for visitors. 
Please contact me if you have any questions! Thank you very much for your help! – Heather King

	Breakfast Party at Dan and Erika Browns’ 

on the 19th of June. 

From 8:00 A.M. until everyone leaves. 

Please come start your holiday with us! 

the Browns




Four Times This Summer, Children Need to be Supervised at Church During the Sermon: July 7 and 21, and August 4 and 18. An adult for outside, and one for games in the barn. It has not proved practical to leave this use to chance; it would be great to head into summer with the schedule settled if we can (you can make a switch later if you need to). Please call if you can help. Thanks – Carla Kerr

Men’s Breakfast: 7:30 A.M. Sat, June 22. Soc. Rm. 

School Expansion Work Party:  Please join us on Saturday, June 22, from 8:30 to noon, for a very fun work party!  We will be moving the old lab cabinetry (from upstairs) to the new lab. Vans or trucks – and hand trucks - would useful for bringing cabinetry over from Old School Village as well.  If we have enough manpower, we will also be working on the deck. Thank you so much for all your support. – Roger Schrock, Owner’s Representative
Not Anymore: Dale and Tovah Smith have gotten rid of their house landline, so that can be crossed off your phone list. 
Most Recent KNC Phone Directory and Address List: Attached
Summer Sunday Soccer: We will resume with soccer for all on Sunday afternoons behind the church, 3:45-5:00 P.M., weather permitting.  For now it will be sporadic, so please contact me with questions about soccer status on a given Sunday

until further notice. – Jordan Cooper 
Summer Tennis Lessons Available: Please call if you are interested and would like to set up times.  Thanks – Vivienne Riley
 “Midsummer Night’s Dream”: Come enjoy this Talisman Players production somewhere in Kutztown’s great outdoors on Saturday, June 1 (at 2:30 and 6:30 P.M.) and Sunday, June 2 (at 2:30 P.M.). As usual, this Shakespeare classic is suitable for theater-savvy young children, teens, and adults. Visit talismanplayers.com for tickets and location information. 
“Oliver!” The Talisman Players already has its next production in sight. All ages are invited to “consider [themselves] part of the family!” by auditioning for “Oliver!” (Becky Cooper has already been signed on as musical director). Are you a singer? Dancer? Actor?  Between the ages of 0 and 99? Auditions will be held on June 23, with callbacks on June 24 and 25.  Contact talismanplayers.com for more info and to sign up. 
Something Sweet: It’s summertime, the trees are blooming, and the bees are buzzing! Find local honey available on our porch, 433 Mountain Rd, Kempton, Pa. 19529, and see us at www.kemptonhoney.com.   Also see us at the Kempton Fair this year!  Questions – call 610-756-4080. – Suzanne at Kempton Honey
ANNIVERSARIES

In the Lord the Creator is Divine Good and Divine Truth in its very substance…. They are also in their very union; for in Him they make one infinitely. Since these two are one in the Creator, therefore they are also one in each and every thing created by Him. Moreover, by this the Creator is conjoined with all things created by Himself in an eternal covenant as of marriage.                               Conjugial Love 115:3
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Bob and Sue Robertson

on the 2nd - 68 years

Steve and Denise Hendricks

on the 7th - 44 years

Jordan and Becky Cooper
on the 9th – 12 years

Hugh and Margaret Heinrichs

on the 10th - 58 years

Josh and Shannon Weil

on the 11th - 3 years

Bob and Vera Jungé

on the 12th - 66 years

Ian and Wellesley Keal

on the 12th - 43 years

Josh and Michele Brown

on the 13th - 21 years

Aaron and Anna Asplundh

on the 14th - 22 years

Dale and Gray Glenn

on the 21st - 50 years 

Gale and Emily Smith

on the 24th - 59 years

Jesse and Leona Fritch

on the 27th - 21 years

Seth and Heather King

on the 29th - 23 years

Justin and Anndwyn Hendricks 

on the 29th - 11 years

Cairn and Seni King

on the 30th - 12 years

*   *   *   *   *   *   *     
ANNOUNCEMENTS cont’d. 

In Case You Need Them: We have three large coolers available for loan. Used only once so far. Feel free to call if you wish to borrow them. 

                                               – Susan Henriques 
Preparing KCC Buildings and Grounds for the Kempton Fair: If you would like to help with a range of tasks at any time between June 8 and 12 (Sat.-Wed.), feel free to contact me about the available options. – Tom Kerr 
[Repeat] Old School Village: As was reported at the KNC annual meeting recently, progress on the development of Old School Village in Kempton is, well, progressing.  We have an excellent design, a capable general contractor, and several prospective occupants on the official OSV Priority List. We are in conversation with commercial lenders about funding and are about to send our plans to the commonwealth’s licensing department.  Once we receive its approval, we can start construction, perhaps this summer.  If you think you just might want to live at OSV someday, it would behoove you to get on the official list now.  Kempton congregants get first crack at occupancy (if they are on The List), but other New Church folks are invited to get on a separate priority list in case there are openings.  It costs $500 to get on, but that creates no commitment on your part, and you can get your money back anytime you wish.  Don’t be left out in the cold.  Sign up now.  You are welcome to contact me at for an application or with questions. – Tom Kerr 
JULY

Please Join Us to Celebrate the 4th of July! Parade starts at 10:00 a.m. 

Parade participants should gather in the ski hill parking lot. There will be speeches, entertainment, races, and swimming.  Bring your own picnic for lunch, and don’t forget a potluck dessert to share! 
And please watch your own children at the pond!

                                               Steve and Janis King 
[Thank you so much, Kings!]
JULY WORSHIP
Sunday, July 7, 10:00 a.m. Combined Service.                 Children supervised outside during sermon 

Usher/Setup: Gordon McQueen

Sunday, July 14, 9:00 a.m.  Young Child’s Service 

Setup: Seth and Heather King


10:00 A.M. Family Serv. Usher/Setup: Thaddeus Glenn

Sunday, July 21, 10:00 a.m. Combined Service      
      Children supervised outside during sermon.                                              Usher/Set-up: Penn Cooper

Sunday, July 28, 10:00 a.m. Family WOODS Service. Usher/Setup: Owen King

7:00 p.m. Adult HOLY SUPPER Service. Usher: Ian Keal               
AUGUST WORSHIP
Sunday, August 4, 10:00 a.m. Combined Service.                 Children supervised outside during sermon. 

Usher/Setup: Jeremy Synnestvedt
Sunday, August 11, 9:00 a.m.  Young Child’s Service 

Setup: ???

10:00 A.M. Family Serv. Usher/Setup: Ted LaMastra
Sunday, August 18, 10:00 a.m. Combined Service      
      Children supervised outside during sermon.                                              Usher/Set-up: Doug Robertson

Sunday, August 25, 10:00 a.m. Family WOODS Service. Usher/Setup: Owen King

7:00 p.m. Adult Service. Usher/Setup: Roy Odhner
A BIT MORE
Like the Water

Like the water
of a deep stream,
love is always too much.
We did not make it.
Though we drink till we burst,
we cannot have it all,
or want it all.
In its abundance
it survives our thirst.

In the evening we come down to the shore
to drink our fill,
and sleep,
while it flows
through the regions of the dark.
It does not hold us,
except we keep returning to its rich waters
thirsty.

We enter,
willing to die,
into the commonwealth of its joy.

                                         – Wendell Berry
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